
 

SUBJECT:  Revised Electronic Enrollment Changes for 2002 
 
In Carrier Letter 2001-29, dated September 7, 2001, we attached the file layouts for 2002 for 
electronic enrollments you receive from the Macon-HUB.  There was an error in the file layout.  
In record 38, the length was correctly shown as 9 characters, but the position was shown as from 
488 to 522, which covers more than 9 characters.  The position for record 38 should be 488 to 
496.  The position of all subsequent records in this layout must be adjusted accordingly.  We 
have attached a revised file layout to this letter.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may 
have caused you. 
 
For technical support at the Macon-HUB, please contact Mr. Chris Selle at 478-744-2115, or via 
email at crselle@opm.gov. 
 
If you have questions regarding Employee Express, the Macon-HUB or electronic enrollment in 
general, please contact Eric Figg at OPM at 202/606-4083 or via email at edfigg@opm.gov. 
 

      Sincerely, 
       

  
        Abby L. Block 
        Assistant Director 
            For Insurance Programs 
 
Enclosures 
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Fee-for-service [  28 ]     Experience-rated HMO [ 31  ]        Community-rated HMO [ 31  ] 

 


